

# News

Base services → consortium proposal “Base4NFDI”

- “Redaktionsteam” and “Schreibteams” established
- 12 co-spokespersons selected in consortium assembly last Friday (present: Susanne)
- First proposal version due 11 April

Ressourcen / In-Kind-Fragen? → Fragebogen upgedated, wird bald an Beteiligte erneut herumgeschickt

Section chairs:

- Harry standing for Metadata section (6 April?)

Deadline for quarterly reports imminent (8 April)

Note: slides = minutes, all in MB category in INDICO:

<https://indico.desy.de/category/889/>

# General meeting

## 3rd PUNCH4NFDI General Meeting

 Tuesday Apr 12, 2022, 2:00 PM → 6:00 PM Europe/Berlin

Description More information coming soon!

**2:00 PM** → 3:00 PM **Discussion with Co-apps and participants**

**2:00 PM** **Introduction**

**Speaker:** Thomas Schoerner-Sadenius (DESY)

**2:05 PM** **In-kind contributions and resources**

**Speaker:** Kilian Schwarz (IT (IT Systems))

**2:25 PM** **PUNCH work plans, coordination, and communication**

**3:00 PM** → 3:20 PM **Welcome and news**

**3:20 PM** → 3:40 PM **The NFDI sections and the PUNCH contribution, and Base4NFDI**

**3:40 PM** → 4:00 PM **New people?**

**4:00 PM** → 5:00 PM **Highlights from TAs** 10 min for each TA

### Stichworte News:

- Workshop 5 April
- DPG talks
- AAI / collab tools / groups (Harry)
- Twitter → Aufruf zur Mitarbeit
- Jahrestreffen September

### Needs your input

- CI: Wissing?
- Metadata: Harry
- ELSA: Andreas
- Edutrain: Frank

If any – input von Tas / Coapps / PArticipants

# News from Committees etc.

## Sektionen

- CI (Christoph, Harry, Kilian): elected as chair
- Legal & Ethical (Andreas, ...): elected as chair  
Franziska Boehm, Ulrich Sax
- Metadata (Stefan, Harry):
- Education (Frank, ...):

## Task forces

- Monitoring (Thomas)
- Tools (Kilian) → backup person for Kilian w  
• Untergruppen zu AAI etc.

## Kreise

- Sprecher
- Finanz
- Verwaltung (topc last time: governance).
- Kommunikation:

## PUNCH

- Collab tools:
- Use cases:

## More?

siehe

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1u4ML9L0CUZ0afgaAp9abOy-ejrwfgR-JV8p1mg4xJrk/edit#>

Weitere Tools und Themen, die von der TF Tools bearbeitet werden sind:

Wikibase, Git, Gitlab

NFDI Tooltalks

1.) Rocket Chat

Elena Wössner      NFDI Direktorat      [elena.woessner@nfdi.de](mailto:elena.woessner@nfdi.de)

Status: User-Guide in Arbeit, Nutzungsbedingungen und Datenschutzinformationen

2.) AAI & Rights Management  
AAI in Basisdienstkonsortium

3.) File Sharing Cloud  
Umfrage zur Refinanzierung

4.) Projekt Management

Bernhard Miller

KonsortSWD

[bernhard.miller@gesis.org](mailto:bernhard.miller@gesis.org)

Open Project

5.) Helpdesk

6.) Data Management Planning

Gerald Jagusch

NFDI4Ing

[gerald.jagusch@tu-darmstadt.de](mailto:gerald.jagusch@tu-darmstadt.de)

# “Report from TA X”

Overall:

- News, meetings, events ...
- Decisions and progress
- Most pressing problem / issue
- Recent achievements (paper, software, concept, ...)

Status of deliverables (last reached deliverable, upcoming deliverables – colour coding late-red / green-in time)

- DX.Y...
- DX.Y...

WP status

- Regular meetings slots
- How active?
- Decisions and progress

Regular meeting slots + connections + INDICO for TA & WPs

Onboarding of co-applicants in work packages / sections etc.

- Institute 1
- Institute 2
- ...

Which NFDI sections / TFs / WGs are relevant?

Which TA member is in?

- Blabla
- blabla

People employed for TA (with institute / FTE fraction)

- bbb
- aaa

# News from TAs and Working Groups

?

- Workshop with FAIRmat, DAPHNE, MaRDI, ErUM-Data etc. on synergies and services: 5 April  
➔ please register and spread news in “your” TAs again (today).  
<https://indico.desy.de/event/33410/>
- NFDI Infratalk on 2 May 2022: “Data management in the PUNCH sciences”  
➔ News from Matthias?
- NFDI Tooltalk on 11 May 2022: our AAI efforts so far (Harry and Kilian)
- Annual meeting (2 half-days) 28 September 14 hrs – 29 September 15 hrs (in person in Hamburg?)
- PUNCHLunch situation: covered until mid-May (more ideas ➔ Kilian)
- New people? ➔ [info@punch4nfdi.de](mailto:info@punch4nfdi.de)
- New products / publications? ➔ [info@punch4nfdi.de](mailto:info@punch4nfdi.de)

# Todo / Action Items

- Harry und Andreas arbeiten Zenodo-Konzept aus, inkl. der Frage, was ein PUNCH-Talk ist und welche Talks und Papiere wir als PUNCH-Tag auf Zenodo hochladen wollen.  
→ Harry: Brauchen nicht nur Keywords, sondern auch “Standard-Items” – ist in Arbeit,
- Gruppenrechte fuer Sync&share → by sharing-Optionen Gruppe “PUNCH4NFDI” oder (ab naechster Woche) Intra-Gruppe auswaehlen.

# Thank you!

## The PUNCH4NFDI Consortium

### Spokesperson:

PD Dr. Thomas Schörner (DESY, [thomas.schoerner@desy.de](mailto:thomas.schoerner@desy.de))  
DESY, Notkestr. 85, D-22607 Hamburg

### Contact:

Mail: [info@punch4nfdi.de](mailto:info@punch4nfdi.de)

Web: [www.punch4nfdi.de](http://www.punch4nfdi.de)

Twitter: [@punch4nfdi](https://twitter.com/punch4nfdi)

